
TILBROOK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the Council meeting held on Wednesday 7 April 2021 by means of remote conferencing, commencing at 2000 hours.

PRESENT Councillors C Paull (in the Chair); K Gutteridge; C Haynes; M Patterson and Mrs J Pilcher .

IN ATTENDANCE District Councillor J Gray; C L Thatcher, Clerk to the Council. and one member of the public.

28/21  APOLOGIES  were received from County Councillor Ian Gardener
.
29/21  PUBLIC FORUM Councillor Patterson and Mr Paul Wilcock had interrogated the MVAS and obtained data on traffic speeds.  This will be sent to the police with a request for action on their part. Councillor Patterson said that he would like to make a presentation on traffic speed at both the May and June meetings.

30/21  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None were made.

31/21  PLANNING
The following applications were considered -

21/00443  The Shuttles, High St - replace existing timber outbuilding with attached domestic annexe and extend kitchen.

It was proposed by Councillor Patterson, seconded by Councillor Haynes and agreed to recommend approval as appropriate development.

21/00347  8 Station Road - single storey extension to rear.

It was proposed by Councillor Patterson, seconded by Councillor Mrs Pilcher and agreed to recommend approval as appropriate development.

32/21 SALE OF LAND
A resident has asked HDC if he could purchase a small strip of land at the rear of his property, which forms a part of the recreation ground leased to this Council.  HDC have said that he would first need to obtain the permission of this council.
A drawing and photograph of the land was provided.
Councillor Haynes said that he would have no objection provided the applicant paid the legal costs plus the market value and this council received a share, but Councillor Patterson was opposed to the idea of selling any land.  In this he was supported by Councillor Gutteridge whilst Councillor Mrs Pilcher thought neighbours should be consulted.
It was proposed by Councillor Patterson, seconded by Councillor Gutteridge and unanimously agreed to recommend refusal of the application.

33/21  NEXT MEETING
It is proposed that the next meeting be held on 5 May 2021 and that this should commence immediately following the Annual Parish Meeting which will itself start at7.30p.m.
The meeting will be held by remote video conferencing.

[bookmark: _GoBack]There being no further business, the meeting closed at 2020 hours.
